£
ENGINEERING & ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE COMPANY

3008 ANDERSON DRIVE, SUITE 102
RALEIGH, NC 27609

(919) 781-7798

August 10, 2022

Mr. Brandon Harrington
Harrington Properties of NC
2659 San Lee Drive
Sanford, NC 27330

RE: Foundation Projection Evaluation
11 Willow Run
Sanford, NC

Dear Mr. Harrington:

This letter discusses the corrective measures for the one (1) column footing that had less than 2
inches of projection.

Based on site observations on August 10, 2022, the projection was increased by installing
approximately 12 inches of new footing at the side of the column footing. No 4 rebar on 12 inch
centers was used to connect the existing footing to the new footing, by grouting the rebar into the
existing footing 6 inches and extending the rebar 9 inches into the new footing section.

This corrective measure will allow proper support of the building loads by the column footing.

We appreciate serving you on this project. Please contact us if you have any questions.
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T. Patrick Shllhpg?fon P.E.
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